


 
 

With narrowed lanes and only a traffic cone to protect crews working close by, drivers 

must pay extra attention and use caution on work zones. At its Monday, Dec. 5, meeting, 

the Oklahoma Transportation Commission observed a moment of silence in memory of 

Oklahoma Department of Transportation maintenance worker Ira Lee Henderson who 

was killed the previous week in a work zone accident. Henderson, who was doing safety-

related maintenance on US-75 near Ramona, is the 56
th

 ODOT employee killed at work 

during the agency’s 100 year history. Pictured above is work in 2010 in a construction zone 

in east Tulsa. 

 

 

 



 
 

Crews work to build part of a bridge near the west end of the new I-40 Crosstown in 

Oklahoma City. At its Monday, Dec. 5, meeting, the Oklahoma Transportation 

Commission approved two contracts for construction expected to begin in the spring. One 

of the contracts would be for dismantling the existing Crosstown bridge, which is expected 

to begin in February or March of 2012. 


